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Letters from stations can sometimes be as interesting as a QSL card, especially when they
offer a glimpse into historical events of the time.  That is the case with the three accompanying
letters from Radio Saigon.

The first is dated December 31, 1948, and is addressed to listener Aldren Simmons at the
British Mission Quarters in Rangoon, Burma, thanking him for his letter of December 14, which was
answered over the air on December 24 (pretty fast, I would say).  The writer, Jean Pipon, is with the
English Department of Radio Saigon.  He enclosed a schedule and some used postage stamps, but
advised Simmons that they could not QSL absent a regular report.

Burma had gained independence from Britain only about a year before, on January 4, 1948. 
Simmons was probably a holdover employee from the days of the British colonial government. 

Pipon wrote to Simmons again on January 19, 1949, just a few weeks after his first letter. 
He acknowledged another letter from Simmons (which apparently omitted the frequency), he
enclosed a QSL-card (and a schedule and more stamps), and advised that they would be playing a
record for Simmons’ little sister two days hence (albeit not the song she requested).

The final letter to Simmons is dated December 22, 1949, about 11 months later, and mentions
some earlier letters from him.  Simmons was now in London, and this time the writer is L. Bouvet
of the English Department.  She mentions that Jean Pipon is very busy with many changes at Radio
Saigon, and she outlines the comings and goings of various English Department female staff.

The interesting Saigon/Vietnam website adds some color to this period, and provides
information about the broadcasting scene at the time.  We can see there several pictures of Mr.
Pipon, and some photos of the women who worked at the station in 1950.  Radio Saigon operated
from 1939 until Saigon was overrun by the Japanese in 1945.  It returned to French control
surprisingly quickly after that.  It was badly damaged in an explosion in 1946, but it was rebuilt and
stayed on the air.  A 1949 agreement between France and the Vietnamese led to the recognition of
Vietnam, Laos and Cambodia as distinct entities within the overall French union known as French
Indochina.  In April 1950 Radio Saigon became Radio France-Asie, and it operated as such until
February 1956.  A separate station in Saigon, the Voice of Vietnam, was operated by the Vietnamese.

A lot was going on in Saigon when these letters were written.
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